

SSA MINUTES May 25th, 2021

Roll Call: SSA – Adam, Michelle, Martin, John, and Patricia (SSA & Main Street).

City – Reggie, and Annaka **Absent** Terry and Larry

Approval of Minutes: Michelle motions, second from Martin minutes for April approved.

Guest: none present

Financial Report – Annaka gave the financials Michelle motions to accept with a second from Patricia April financials approved.

Façade/Fencing Program – On the recommendation from the City a motion was made by Patricia with a second from Michelle to accept the bid from Andrew VanHoe for the Old Town Bakery building for façade improvements. A motion was made by Patricia with a second by Michelle to approve pending recommendation from the City the façade improvements to John Stopoulos' second building. Annaka will let Doug know that this information is coming, and John will get the paperwork with bids submitted.

Bills – Adam Guthrie: Patricia did not turn in a bill so will be double next time. Michelle for Respect Abilities and the bills for Meyer's Landscape we both approved to be paid with a – Motion from Patricia and a second from Martin bills are approved to be paid.

Directors Report – Adam:

- Noise Ordinance – This should be on Council agenda for June 7th
- Trash – We need to hold businesses accountable for trash around their businesses

Flower Report – Michelle Horton – Mulch is being dispersed around downtown and the flowers that did not make it have been replaced.

Main Street Report – Patricia Hansen: Patricia showed an example of our direct mail piece that went out end of May. End of June we will be highlighting July 3-4 downtown and Main Street also has a WHBF interview on living local again highlighting EM for July. We have some grants out there waiting to hear, Patricia expressed that she is not sure if she will continue in her position next year.

Runner's Park lighting project – Project hopes to be done before July 3rd

What is our next project? – the lot across from Runner's Park was mentioned.

New Business – Issues at the old Phoenix building were discussed and Adam will put Michelle in contact with that building owner.

- Michelle has some water questions and Reggie will send someone to assist
- What about adding other businesses to the fencing program for the future?
- Safety during concerts with the pillars partially built the City was looking at it.

Old Business –

Motion to Adjourn by Larry with a second by Martin. Meeting Adjourned.

Next Meeting June 22nd, 2021 3:30 pm